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2005-2006 CDABO Council

Thank you for the opportunity to
serve as your president for the 2005-
2006 CDABO year.  It is both a privilege
and an obligation which, I hope, will
meet your expectations by year-end.

 I would also like to extend my ap-
preciation to all past presidents of the
College for their example.

Congratulations to John and Col-
leen Carter on a very successful year
and summer meeting.  Everyone who
attended this past summer’s Tamaya
meeting had an educational and social
treat.  The many  events and lectures will
be long remembered.

06 Meeting’s Olympic Location Predicted
to have Award-Winning Outcome

July 15 - 19  •   Park City, Utah

Continued page 2

 See pages 4 - 5 for 2005

Annual Meeting photos.

Go  to www.cdabo.org to

review the scientific

lecture summaries.

See insert to register for CDABO Lunch at AAO Meeting!

By Tom Skafidas
and Dick Ridgley

Be sure your
calendar is held to
participate in the
upcoming CDABO
summer meeting
which will feature a
gold- winning com-
bination of lectures
and location at the
site of the 2002 Win-
ter Olympics.

President Bob
and wife Marianne
Nemeth, along with the following plan-
ning committee members and their
spouses, will be serving  as your hosts:

Tom Skafidas - General Chair
Dick Ridgley - Scientific Chair
Tucker Haltom - Social Chair
Robert Azarik  - Golf Chair
Barbara Azarik - Children’s Chair

This year lectures will begin on
Sunday and conclude on Wednesday
at noon.  The scientific session for the
meeting is based on the theme of “Evi-
dence-based Orthodontics.” No it is not
a new CSI series!  Come hear Drs. Anne
Marie Kuijpers-Jagtman, Jason B. Cope,
Thomas Southard, Greg J. Huang,
Charles Burstone, Harry Legan and
David Turpin discuss how evidence is,
or should be, in everything we do for
our patients.  Better not leave any fin-
gerprints behind, just in case!

The Stein Eriksen Lodge is conve-
niently located approximately 35 min-
utes from the Salt Lake International
Airport just outside Park City, home of
the 2002 Winter Olympics.   It is a five
diamond, four star resort set on the pris-
tine slopes of the Deer Valley Resort.
Created in 1982 by Olympic Gold Med-
alist Stein Eriksen, the Lodge rivals the
best mountain hotels in the world, boast-
ing a design that combines European el-
egance and mountain architecture.

The Lodge offers scenic decks, a full-
service European spa, fitness center,
heated pool, hot tub and sauna, bou-
tiques, a mountainside restaurant,
lounge and an equipment rental shop.
It is located minutes from historic Park
City, home to many restaurants, shops
and galleries on Main Street.
Continued page 3
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In This Issue President’s Message
Continued from page 1

We want to continue to make our
annual meeting family-oriented but
may need to add additional offerings
or adjust our format to accommodate a
perceived influx of members.  For the
last 27 years, we have been very fortu-
nate to have good attendance at great
venues.  But the future may bring new
challenges.  Our Strategic Planning
Committee will work to accommodate
our membership to meet demand.

Please send us your

thoughts and comments

to cdabo@charter.net.

The Council unanimously supports
the new ABO certification process.  In
asking, we could not find one Diplo-
mate with a lifetime certificate who was
willing to hypothetically relinquish that
certificate for the new certification pro-
cess.  This, along with a number of other
reasons, is proof to us that the new pro-
cess is not considered easier than the
previous process and is the correct one
for the profession in the long-term.

What better way to demonstrate
competency to the public than to recer-
tify one’s status over a career, as in
medicine?  Which brings me to a re-
quest.  As an example to our colleagues,
I appeal to lifetime certificate Diplo-
mates to show your support to volun-
tarily recertify.

Finally, I invite and encourage you
to attend our 2006 CDABO Annual
Meeting in Park City, Utah, site of the
2002 Winter Olympic Games.  The pro-
gram committee has planned the meet-
ing with this locale in mind.

Our scientific session is described
elsewhere in this issue.  It is the first
time evidence-based topics will be pre-
sented as the theme for a CDABO  meet-
ing.

Marianne and I look forward to
welcoming you to the Stein Ericksen
Lodge next July!

The Foundation was established to
support the vision of promoting ABO
certification and creating awareness of
the value of certification.

Its primary mission is to aid the Col-
lege in increasing the percentage of ABO
certified orthodontists. Towards this en-
deavor, several projects are being
funded, including paying for one
speaker’s honorarium at the annual
CDABO July meeting (designated as the
Ray Thurow Honorary Lecture) and aid-
ing the College in the development of
its Web site.

The Foundation Board has estab-
lished levels of recognition: Memorial
$50, First Step $100, Second Phase 
$250, King Step $1,000, Giant Step
$2,500, Mega Step $5,000, Astro Step
$7,500, and A Step Beyond $10,000.

To make a tax-deductible donation
of funds or securities, please mail your
donation (check payable to CDABOF)
to:  CDABOF, 3260 Upper Bottom Rd.,
St. Charles, MO   63303.

Thank you to the many Diplomates
who have faithfully made contributions.
These make a difference to the College,
to the ABO, and to the profession.

CDABO
Foundation Report

by John W. M. Carter

Welcome
New Members

Joining CDABO from June 1 - October 19, 2005

Dr. Nahal Ashouri
Mountain View, CA

Dr. Thomas R. Bales
Novato, CA

Dr. Harold E. Barkate
Ladera Ranch, CA

Dr. Raymond L. Bernabei
Kirtland Hills, OH

Dr. Jeffery C. Biggs
Indianapolis, IN

Dr. Scott G. Blackman
Clarksville, TN

Dr. Dennis R. Brenkert
Ft. Collins, CO

Dr. David S. Briss
Chelmsford, MA

Dr. Joel F. Brodsky
Lakewood, CA

Dr. Donald T. Brown
Covington, LA

Dr. Scott B. Brustein
Staten Island, NY

Dr. Jacqueline E. Bunce
Bellevue, WA

Dr. Kathleen M. Burr
South Windsor, CT

Dr. Chris J. Butchart
Tampa, FL

Dr. Roy P. Christian
Sunnyvale, CA

Dr. Ronald A. Cohen
Ft. Wayne, IN

Dr. Devon R. Cook
Evansville, IN

Dr. Bret E. Cooper
Bemidji, MN

Dr. Amy L. Counts
Jacksonville, FL

Dr. David Cramer
Grandville, MI

Dr. Ross L. Crist
Sioux Falls, SD

Dr. Todd A. Curtis
Sycamore, IL

Dr. Calogero Dolce
Gainesville, FL

Dr. Jeffrey J. Eberting
Maryville, TN

Dr. Joshua Z. Epstein
Manalapan, NJ

Dr. Randy M. Feldman
Tampa, FL

Bylaw Changes Pass
By Lars Keso, Chair

The following revisions were
passed at the annual business meeting:

Amendments to Article IV
1.  Background: Sturgis, 4th Edition,
states, “an organization has an inherent
right to remove an officer or director
from office for valid cause.” The com-
mon valid causes for removal are listed
in the manual (pages 173-174).

2.  Addition of Section 7
Removal of Officers and Councilors:
“The Executive Council, by unanimous
vote of the remaining members, may
remove an officer or councilor from of-
fice for cause.”

Dr. Thomas A. Ferlito
Bradford, MA

Dr. Tyler W. Ferris
San Antonio, TX

Dr. Todd A. Fischer
Jacksonville, NC

Dr. John J. Flowers, Jr.
Dothan, AL

Dr. Robert E. Ford
Ocala, FL

Dr. Jeanne M. Gau
Lakeville, MN

Dr. John N. Gershey, Jr.
Blakely, PA

Dr. Kelly M. Giannetti
Sacramento, CA

Dr. Ernest J. Goodson
Fayatteville, NC

Dr. Myron Gurman
Little Neck, NY

Dr. Geoffrey Hall
South Caulfield, Victoria

Dr. Frank M. Hann
Antioch, CA

Dr. William R. Hatcher
Chesapeake, VA

Dr. Ronald G. Heiber
Lancaster, OH

Dr. Wayne B. Hickory
Washington, DC

Dr. Michael J. Hilgers
Avondale, AZ

Dr. John K. Holman
Belden, MS

Dr. Lisa P. Howard
Scarborough, ME

Dr. Michael H. Hoxie
Chaska, MN

Dr. Kumar Iyer
West Allis, WI

Dr. Richard L. Jacobson
Pacific Palisades, CA

Dr. Jeffrey W. James
Palestine, TX

Dr. Nicole M. Jane
South Lake Tahoe, CA

Dr. Richard A. Kaye
Moorestown, NJ

Dr. Stephen D. Kerr
Houston, TX

Dr. Thomas M. Kilareski
East Stroudsburg, PA

Dr. Gordon S. Kilmer
Newport Beach, CA

Dr. Sheela Kudchadker
Pearland, TX

Dr. Raj Kulkarni
Springboro, OH

Dr. Randall L. Kunik
Austin, TX

Dr. Michael F. Leifert
New York, NY

Dr. Ilya Lipkin
Emerson, NJ

Dr. Jeffrey D. Loveless
Owatonna, MN

Dr. Thomas A. Lovinggood
Olathe, KS

Dr. Albert Lucas
Plantation, FL

Dr. Michael S. Lyons
Fullerton, CA

Dr. Mary E. Maestre
New York, NY

Dr. Marc B. Magness
Houston, TX

Dr. Fernando L. Martinez
Cincinnati, OH

Dr. Nawaf A. Masri
Livonia, MI

Dr. Erin L. McCutchen
Raleigh, NC

Dr. Scott D. McElroy
San Ramon, CA

Dr. Bruce I. Meyer
Stony Brook, NY

Dr. Edward C. Michaud, Jr.
Weston, MA

Dr. Thomas E. Moore
Grandview, MO

Dr. Eric R. Nease
Spartanburg, SC

Dr. Andrew M. Orchin
Washington, DC

Dr. Natalie M. Parisi
Wyomissing, PA

Dr. Clayton T. Parks
Cedar Rapids, IA

Dr. Francis J. Pazulski
Sarasota, FL

Dr. Supakit Peanchitlertkajorn
Dallas, TX

Dr. Carmine N. Petrarca
Bethesda, MD

Dr. Jaleh Pourhamidi
Las Vegas, NV

Dr. Daniel D. Rangel
West Bloomfield, MI

Dr. Timothy P. Reardon
Las Vegas, NV

Dr. Donald P. Rollofson
Elk Grove, CA

Dr. Lisa A. Runck
Mankato, MN

Dr. Richard J. Saccaro
Staten Island, NY

Dr. Anna M. Salas
Houston, TX

Dr. David C. Schaefer
Florissant, CO

Dr. Sheldon R. Seidel
Dunkirk, MD

Dr. Joseph J. Shadeed
Bucyrus, OH

Dr. Dana Shaltry
Port Angeles, WA

Dr. Anthony A. Sirianni
Staten Island, NY

Dr. Christopher K. Smedley
Downingtown, PA

Dr. J. Randall Smith
Tullahoma, TN

Dr. Francis G. Solga
Schuylkill Haven, PA

Dr. Anoop Sondhi
Indianapolis, IN

Dr. Corbett Stephens
Tyler, TX

Dr. Myron M. Sternstein
Springfield, IL

Dr. Mark A. Sundberg
Lacey, WA

Dr. Gary E. Taylor
Portsmouth, VA

Dr. M. Gabrielle Thodas
Redwood City, CA

Dr. Stephen T. Tjoa
Amstelveen, NH

Dr. Ming-Guey Tseng
Taipei, Taiwan

Dr. Andrew B. Wade
Columbus, OH

Dr. Jamey C. Watson
Drapel, UT

Dr. Samuel L. Watts
Memphis, TN

Dr. Charles K. Wear
Santa Rosa, CA

Dr. Chad S. Webb
Medina, OH

Dr. Scott P. Werner
Memphis, TN

Dr. Stanley P. Werner
Memphis, TN

Dr. Cameron R. Wheeler
Stockton, CA

Dr. William L. Wood
Red Bank, NJ

Complete and return
insert to register for

CDABO events during
AAO Annual Session.
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Council In Action
by Bob Nemeth

Annual Meeting
Robert Nemeth, Chair
Thomas Skafidas, Gen. Chair
Richard Ridgley, Scientific
Tucker Haltom, Social Chair

Audiovisual
Michael Rudolph, Chair
Terry Guenthner

Audit
Bud Lyle,  Chair
Perry Opin
John Wahlig

Budget and Finance
Richard Ridgley, Chair
Tucker Haltom
Thomas Skafidas
Philip Markin

Bylaws
Larson Keso, Chair
Art Reed, Advisor
Tucker Haltom
Perry Opin
Dorothy Whalen

Case Display & Selection
Dorothy Whalen, Chair
John Carter, Advisor
David Turpin, Judge Coord.
Samir Bishara
David Cramer
Eladio Deleon
Bob Eckelson
Terry Guenthner
Michael Guess
Seuss Kassasieh
Joe Rebellato

Constituent Affairs
Phil Markin, Chair
Nick Barone, NESO
George Brown, GLAO
George Bullock, MASO
Greg Jorgensen, RMSO
Robert Moss, SAO
Robert Smith, SWSO
Gregory Wadden, PCSO
Kim Wass, MSO

Investment
Tucker Haltom, Chair
Richard Ridgley
Philip Markin
Dorothy Whalen

Liaison to AAO
Tom Skafidas

Steven Marshall
Dr. Marshall is the Illinois direc-

tor to the Midwestern Society of
Orthodontists.  He is a past-presi-
dent of the Illinois Society of Orth-
odontists and continues to serve on
the component Board of Trustees.  In
2001-2003, he represented MSO on
the CDABO Mentor Committee.

He has also served as a delegate
to the AAO since 2002 and is cur-
rently chair of the MSO delegation.
He was a member of the 2000 AAO
Annual Session planning committee
and 2004 MSO/GLAO Annual Ses-
sion general arrangements chair.  He
is an E.H. Angle Society member and
was program chair for the 2004 Mid-
west Component Annual Session.

Dr. Marshall holds an M.S. in
Biochemistry from the University of
Iowa.  He received his dental and
specialty training at Northwestern
University during the years 1980-
1986, obtaining a M.S. in Oral Biol-
ogy.  He taught orthodontics at
Northwestern University from 1986-
2000, and is currently an Adjunct
Associate Professor at the University
of Iowa Department of Orthodon-
tics.  He is a past-president of the
Northwestern University Dental
School Alumni Association and the
Chicago Chapter of Xi Psi Phi den-
tal fraternity.

He currently practices in the
Chicagoland area and resides, with
his wife Susan and daughters Nina
and Gianna, in Barrington, Illinois.

CDABO’s Council remains active in
promoting and executing our mission.

Although all councilors are busy,
our president-elect, Dick Ridgley,  is
keeping himself out of trouble by being
the most prolific contributor to College
activities.  Dick is CDABO’s liaison to
the ABO which keeps him busy with the
ABO as well as CDABO.  He teaches the
ABO Phase III Model Measurement Pre-
paratory Course at the AAO Annual Ses-
sion and CDABO Annual Meeting and
is the chair of the CDABO Strategic Plan-
ning Committee.

Another dedicated councilor is Tom
Skafidas, CDABO’s Secretary,  who also
serves as the Membership Committee
advisor, CDABO’s liaison to the AAO
and is the general chair of CDABO’s 2006
Annual Meeting.

A tireless worker, Tucker Haltom, is
CDABO’s Treasurer and chair of the
Mentor Committee.  Tucker and his
Mentor Committee members assist in-
dividuals who are seeking board certifi-
cation to encourage them through the
process.   He is also the social chair of
CDABO’s 2006 Annual Meeting.

Philip Markin is the chair of the Con-
stituent Affairs Committee where he
comes in contact with each constituent’s
activities in relation to the ABO and
CDABO to provide a vehicle for com-
munication with our members.

Dorothy Whalen chairs the Resident
Case Display and Selection Committee
which  reviews the student case displays
during the AAO Annual Session to se-
lect cases for possible publication.

CDABO’s newest Councilors,
Rodney Hyduk chairs the Membership
Committee and Steve Marshall serves as
co-chair of the Mentor Committee.

And last but not least, past presi-
dents John Carter, Roberto Justus and
Raymond George, Sr. make up the
Nominating Committee to nominate
next year’s councilor.

Many thanks to Walter Buchsieb for
filling in as councilor this past year to
represent GLAO.

CDABO 2005 - 2006 Committee Lists
Liaison to ABO
Richard Ridgley

Management Relations
Richard Ridgley, Chair
Tom Skafidas
Tucker Haltom

Membership
Rodney Hyduk, Chair
Tom Skafidas, Advisor
Dave Adams, GLAO
Richard Cantor, MASO
John Doris, SAO
Ken Eberle, PCSO
Jeff Genecov, SWSO
Jack Hilty, RMSO
Darrell Schmidt, MSO
Terry Sobler, NESO

Mentor
Tucker Haltom, Chair
Bob Azarik, Vice Chair
Steve Marshall, co-chair
Chuck Alexander, RMSO
Glen Armstrong, PCSO
Bob Eckelson, SAO
Ron Gallerano, SWSO
Mike Guess, PCSO
James Hinesly, GLAO
Shirley Lew, NESO
Gary Opin, NESO
Rebecca Poling, Adv, PCSO
Darrell Schmidt, MSO
Ronald Toothman, MASO
Robert Vaught, SAO
Sheldon Waltuch, MASO

Nominating
John Carter, Chair
Roberto Justus
Raymond George, Sr.

Phase II/III Course
Coordination
Jim Morrow, Chair
Sid Brantley
Wayne Garrett

Strategic Planning
& Implementation
Richard Ridgley, Chair
Samir Bishara
Bruce Goldstein
Michael Guess
Tucker Haltom
John Kanyusik
Philip Markin
Tom Skafidas
Dorothy Whalen

Web Site
Richard Ridgley, Chair
Bill Stutts, Advisor
Michael Guess
Irwin Kolin
Lionel Sadowsky

Scientific
Richard Ridgley, Chair
Jim Morrow

Scientific Lecture
Summary Committee
Roberto Justus, Chair
Rodney Hyduk
Steve Marshall

Site Selection
Bob Nemeth, 2006
Richard Ridgley, 2007
Tom Skafidas, 2008
Tucker Haltom, 2009
Philip Markin, 2010
Dorothy Whalen, 2011

20062006200620062006
July 15 - 19July 15 - 19July 15 - 19July 15 - 19July 15 - 19

Stein Eriksen
Lodge

Park City
Utah

20072007200720072007
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Half Moon Bay

 Half Moon Bay
California

FutureFutureFutureFutureFuture
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Rodney Hyduk
Dr. Hyduk is a nationally-recog-

nized specialist in craniofacial anomalies
and hospital dentistry who has lectured
extensively around the world.

After graduating from the Univer-
sity of  Detroit Mercy School of Dentistry,
he participated in a rotating internship
at Sinai Hospital in Detroit.  He also com-
pleted an orthodontic residency at
Fairleigh Dickinson University in New
Jersey and was affiliated with major hos-
pital-medical centers having craniofacial
anomaly teams on the east coast.

He has served as a pre-clinical in-
structor at the University of Detroit
Mercy Dental Center and a clinical in-
structor at Fairleigh Dickinson Univer-
sity School of Dentistry and at St. Jospeh
Mercy Oakland Hospital in Pontiac.

He is a medical staff member of Wil-
liam Beaumont Hospital, St. Joseph
Mercy Hospital and Crittenton Hospi-
tal.  He serves on the Craniofacial
Anomaly Committee at William Beau-
mont Hospital, Royal Oak.  He also op-
erates three offices in private practice.

He serves on the CDABO Founda-
tion. In addition to his professional af-
filiations with the AAO, he is also a
member of the American Lingual Orth-
odontic Association and American Cleft
Palate Association.

He is a past president of the Univer-
sity of Detroit Mercy Dental Alumni
Board of Directors and was named 1994
Alumnus of the Year.

He shares his time with his wife
Nancy and their two children.

New Councilors Join CDABO Board

2006 CDABO Annual Meeting
Continued from page 1

Activities at Stein Eriksen Lodge
include lift-served mountain biking,
hiking, outdoor symphony perfor-
mances, horseback riding, hot air bal-
looning, tours of Utah Olympic Park,
an alpine slide, fly-fishing on the Provo
River, water sports, Kids Camp, air-
plane rides, ATV adventures, golf, lift
rides, river rafting, kayaking, rock
climbing and more.

Social chairs Donna and Tucker
Haltom are also planning many addi-
tional unique activities as part of the
CDABO program.

Saturday evening’s Welcome Re-
ception opens the meeting and will be
held outside at the Lodge with a breath-
taking view of the mountains.  Our fi-
nal night dinner will be an exciting ad-
venture to Olympic Park, site of the
2002 Winter Olympics.

Be watching for the registration
brochure to be mailed to members and
available on CDABO’s Web site after
February. Plan now to bring your fam-
ily to this winning!

2006 Annual Meeting Committee members
are shown above planning advance
arrangements for the final night’s dinner at
Olympic Park:  Marianne and Bob Nemeth,
Sylvia and Tom Skafidas and Donna and
Tucker Haltom.



by John W. M. Carter,
Immediate Past President

 CDABO had a wonderful “reunion
of Diplomates” July 17 - 21 in New
Mexico.  A total of 451 were present as
173 doctors and their families attended.
It was great to see so many young fami-
lies as 75 attendees were ages 18 and
younger. We also had an opportunity to
welcome 25 first-time attendee doctors.

Our annual meeting started with
flair as Tucker and Donna Haltom
hosted a pre-meeting evening at the
Santa Fe Opera on Friday.  Saturday
Dick Ridgley and Walter Buchsieb pre-
sented a model measurement course for
attendees interested in recertification.

 Sunday evening’s welcome recep-
tion included a Flamenco guitarist,
Southwest cuisine buffet, authentic In-
dian market and Council presentations.

Monday morning was our tradi-
tional breakfast for doctors and families
with opening ceremonies and award
presentations. John Kanyusik was pre-
sented the Honorary Chair’s medallion.
The meeting was dedicated to Elbert
“EB” King for his pioneering efforts to
promote orthodontics and board certi-
fication in the Southwest.  The highest
of CDABO honors, the Founder ’s
Award, was presented to Bill Stutts.

Monday morning’s program was
designed to include both the doctor and
spouse.  Tom Skafidas’ creative program
began with psychologist Bruce Christo-
pher having everyone in stitches dis-
cussing communication between the
sexes at home and in the workplace.

 Skafidas combined the best of our
new and old presentation formats to re-
flect our meeting’s theme “Winds of
Change.”  The next three mornings be-
gan with a case treatment presentation
by Drs. Larry Tadlock, John Doris and
Gary Opin.  Scientific presenters were:
Dr. Juri Kurol, Dr. David Musich with
Elizabeth Barrett and Randall Berning,
and Dr. Emile Rossouw. Go to
www.cdabo.org for lecture summaries.

Our social program included hot air
ballooning over the Rio Grande Valley,
bus trip to the Acoma Nations, rafting
trip on the Rio Grande River near Taos,
tram ride to the top of the Sandia Moun-
tain range, wine-tasting at a local win-
ery and shopping trips to old town Al-
buquerque and Santa Fe.

The Tamaya Resort offered morn-
ing children’s camps featuring Native
Pueblo Indian crafts.  Tuesday, more
than 50 participated in the golf tourna-
ment.  That evening, attendees enjoyed
a marshmallow roast and sing-along
with members Michael Rudolph and
Terry Guenthner on their guitars.

On Wednesday evening this year’s
meeting concluded with a “Rock-and-
Roll” Route 66 themed dinner/dance.
Attendees were driven by  horse-drawn
wagons to and from the event held in a
large tented area under the ancient cot-
tonwoods on the banks of the Rio
Grande. The Fabulous Chekkars’ live
seven-piece rock-and-roll band kept the
dance floor filled.  At intervals during
the evening, limbo and hula hoop con-
tests were held with prizes given.

This year’s Silver Service Medallion
was presented to Robert Moss for his
many years of service to the College as
the CDABO Phase III presenter for the
SAO Annual Sessions.

Please thank all of these committee
members and their spouses for their
hard work:  Tucker and Donna Haltom
(General Chair), Tom and Sylvia
Skafidas (Scientific Chair), Kim Ander-
son and Marc Franz (Social Chair),
Mike Steffan (Golf Chair), James Karpac
(Golf Vice Chair), and David Harnick
(Children’s Chair).

I want to thank my wife, Colleen,
for her tireless efforts with the planning
and organizing for this meeting over the
past three years.  Her touch was present
in every detail.

 Colleen and I hope all of you who
attended left with fond memories and
warm reflections of a great time in the
enchanting Southwest.

2005 Summer Meeting Receives Rave Reviews

Above:  ‘04 - ‘05 President Carter
recognizes incoming President Nemeth.
Below:  The CDABO and ABO Boards
share information at a productive meeting.
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